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July 5, 2023 

 

Dear Incumbents & Prospective Offerors:  

 

Under solicitation 47QMCA21R0008, 2022 Light Vehicles to include Sedans, Light Trucks, & SUVs, GSA is 

announcing the fourth Open Season period for existing contractors to provide new model year (NMY) information 

on awarded line items, as well as for existing contractors or new interested offerors to propose new models under 

the Light Vehicles Program.  All models must comply with the 2024 Federal Vehicle Standards 122BP and 307BC, 

which are available at this link.  

  

GSA will hold a virtual Industry Day on Tuesday, July 11, 2023, from 11:00am – 12:00pm EDT to go over the 

Open Season process. All interested parties should attend. The meeting info is as follows: 

 

Meeting ID: meet.google.com/upm-ikdk-twe  

Phone: 9351-525-(US) +1 216  

PIN: 390 747 166# 

 

Existing contractors and new interested offerors must submit a list of all new makes/models they intend to submit 

for consideration to John Hampson, GSA Vehicle Engineering Branch Chief, at john.hampson@gsa.gov (with a CC 

to Gordon Scott at gordon.scott@gsa.gov) no later than July 18, 2023, at 5:00pm EDT.  The subject of that 

correspondence should read “47QMCA21R0008 - 2023 Light Vehicles Fall Open Season Makes/Models.” 

 

All offerors, including existing contract holders as well as new interested offerors, are also required to request an 

AutoBid account no later than July 18, 2023, at 5:00pm EDT by submitting the attached “Request for AutoBid 

Account” document, complete with all necessary information, to automotiveedi.partnerships@gsa.gov. The subject 

of that correspondence should read “47QMCA21R0008 - 2023 Light Vehicles Fall Open Season Request for 

AutoBid Account.” 

 

AutoBid will open on August 1, 2023, for all parties who properly requested an AutoBid account. 

 

Thank you for your participation/interest in the GSA’s vehicle buying programs.  Should you have any questions, 

please contact Gordon Scott, Contracting Officer, at (202) 251-7397 or gordon.scott@gsa.gov. I look forward to 

receiving your proposal!  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Gordon M. Scott 

Contracting Officer  

Light Vehicles Branch (QMAAA) 

https://sam.gov/opp/d357f77cb0e1443cba1d8ff74cedb890/view
https://vehiclestd.fas.gsa.gov/CommentCollector/Home
https://meet.google.com/upm-ikdk-twe
mailto:john.hampson@gsa.gov
mailto:gordon.scott@gsa.gov
mailto:automotiveedi.partnerships@gsa.gov
mailto:gordon.scott@gsa.gov

		2023-07-05T10:45:54-0400
	Gordon M. Scott




